TOWN OF BENTONIA
MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
          May 7th, 2024

The regular meeting of the mayor and alderman for the Town of Bentonia was called to order at 6:00 pm by Mayor Lancaster. The following members were present: Colby Parks, Robert Demus, Greg Shaffer, Steve Pigg, and Kim Martin.

Motion to accept the minutes and bills was made by Colby Parks and seconded by Robert Demus, all in favor.

Engineer Ron McMaster addressed the town about partnering with Yazoo County on a grant to have the bridge on Pritchard Avenue replaced. Mayor Lancaster noted that even though the bridge was inside city limits, its maintenance belonged to the county. After discussion and agreement that no cost be placed on the Town, motion was made to accept by Kim Martin, seconded by Robert Demus, all in favor.

Paul Johnson with the Bentonia Volunteer Fire Dept addressed the board and gave an update on recent activities in the dept.

Mayor Lancaster provided the board with a map of the city limits and asked how they wanted to address the mobile home on the property of Mark Taylor. The Board agreed that the mobile home was inside city limits and should be moved within 45 days. Motion made by Steve Pigg, Seconded by Robert Demus, all in favor.

Mayor Lancaster then gave an update on the MCWI projects and stated that we should be able to begin taking bids as early as June or July. 
	
Mayor Lancaster asked for any other business to come before the board. Motion to adjourn was made by Robert Demus, seconded by Steve Pigg, all in favor meeting adjourned.
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